WWW 9th-15th November

The week began with the Pintail being seen on the reservoir on the 9th and 3 Goosanders flew off from the overnight roost at 07:15, also on the 9th. At the corresponding time last year there were 18 so perhaps a reflection of the unusually mild weather. Later on that day 1,000 Starlings were seen on fields near Hatchlands Farm in the early afternoon. It would have been interesting to have seen which way they departed to roost.

A Black Redstart was located in the village on the 10th initially around the telephone exchange and later seen in the car park of The Pack Horse. On the 11th brief sightings were reported from around the Old School Centre and The Pack Horse. A second bird was found in the churchyard on the 13th.

On the 14th one was seen on roofs at Brent Mill Bridge, was it one of the above or a third individual? It was seen three times during the morning at 50-60 minute intervals, suggesting it was following a feeding circuit. On the 15th it was seen just once.

The 13th with the short lived break in the weather saw much bird activity in the churchyard with a large flock of Redwing (200+) feeding along with Mistle Thrush, Song Thrush and Blackbird together with other small passerines. Also on that date on the moor at least three flocks of feeding Fieldfares were seen, one 50 strong above the Water Treatment Works (presumably the same flock mentioned in last weeks WWW), 60 were reported from below the dam and 70 were at Huntingdon Warren.  As well as a single bird in square 4 there were two at Petre's Pit and also a Woodcock there, both new species for square 3. It's notable that the Fieldfares were all feeding on the ground on short sheep grazed turf, even in squares 3 and 4 where that habitat type is in short supply. This suggests that they were feeding on invertebrates and they are probably benefiting from the current wet conditions. Contrast this with the feeding strategy of the Redwings in the churchyard that in the photographs are seen feeding on Yew.

At least one Red Admiral butterfly was out and about in the sun on the 13th being caught on camera whilst photographing one of the Black Redstarts.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
